
Minister Responsible for the
Status of Women

Ministre responsable de la 
Condition feminine 

May 15 1990

Ms. Lucie Laliberte 
Organizational Society of the Spouses of 
Military Members
c/o Nelligan-Power 
1900-66 Slater Street
Ottawa, Ontario
K1P 5J3

Dear Ms. Laliberte: 

I was delighted to hear that you recently became the first recipient of LEAF's Nancy 
Rowell Jackman Award for your work in improving the lives of spouses of Canada's 
military personnel.

I would like to offer my congratulations on your receiving this important and well-
deserved award. You and the other members of your organization have worked 
tirelessly over the past several years on these issues.

Y o u r s  s i n c e r e l y

M a r y  C o l l i n s

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0A6


